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Message from the President: John Begg 
e have just completed our annual Model A Days at The Gilmore Car Museum in Hickory 
Corners, Michigan.  This marks our second year in which the event has been expanded to 
a two-day affair.  While it is hard to have an exact count, estimates of over 1500 visitors 

and 275 Model A-s were spotted all around the beautiful 90 acre campus.  We had four outstanding 
 W 
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seminars, as well as a two-day swap meet, a driver’s school for Model A-s, opportunities to ride in 
several Model A’s throughout the weekend, and a Friday night tour and dinner at The Kellogg Bird 
Sanctuary in Kalamazoo.  Larry Shepard and a crew of volunteers brought a couple of long dormant 
Model A’s back to life with his “First Start” program and we inducted 4 new members into The Hall of 
Fame.  Being inducted into The Model A Ford Foundation Hall of Fame is the highest honor we can 
bestow upon individuals that have been instrumental in the production, marketing, and preservation 
of the Model A.   

Our big news was the announcement of the expansion of our museum, doubling its current size, with 
a planned ribbon cutting date of September 2025.  In addition to more interactive displays and vintage 
era vignettes, the plans call for a working garage that will serve as a learning center for our hobby.  
More information about the museum expansion can be found on our website, www.maffi.org.  One of 
the exciting ways an individual can support the museum and have their Model A(s) recognized in the 
museum is through our newly established “My A” program.  A plaque will be created and displayed in 
the new museum expansion showing the owner’s name and location, as well as a color picture of the 
owner’s Model A.  Again, more information about The “My A” Program and how to purchase a plaque 
and support The Museum expansion program can be found on the MAFFI website. 

Speaking for all the trustees and volunteers who made this year’s event such a success, thank you for 
attending!  A very special thanks to outgoing Trustees Mike DuBreuil, Larry Wallace, Tom Mack, and 
Ross Milne. We hope to see you next year, the third weekend in September (September 20th and 21st), 
for our annual Model A Days.  ~ John 

Message from the Executive 
Director: John Marshall 
Membership Renewal - To date we have 1685 active, up to 
date, members and clubs listed on our roster. Unfortunately, 
329 members have not renewed from 2022 and 2023. We have 
continued to send them the “A Preserver” But will have to drop 
them from the mailing list for the 1st quarter of 2024 if they 
don’t renew. If you haven’t renewed your membership yet, 

please do so now. We have tried to make re-registration as easy and cost effective as possible. You can 
now update your membership on the MAFFI website, WWW.MAFFI.ORG with the click of a button 
using PayPal. Also, if you have recently moved, had a change of address, or are not sure if your 
membership is current, please email me at ExecutiveDirector@maffi.org. We need and appreciate your 
continued support. 

Does Your Model A Club Have a Museum Liaison? 
We are making an effort to reach out to each club that belongs to The Museum to make sure you 
know what is going on within the organization. We are encouraging each club to appoint a Museum 
Liaison so we can get this information to you.  If your club currently has a designated Museum 
Liaison, we are excited to be working with them.  If not, please consider appointing one at your next 
club meeting.  Please send their name, club affiliation and email address to: Cindy Ellenbecker 
clubcontact@maffi.org 

http://www.maffi.org/
http://www.maffi.org/
http://www.maffi.org/
http://ExecutiveDirector@maffi.org
mailto:clubcontact@maffi.org
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Model A Days - This past year’s two-day Model A Day celebration featuring Open A’s was a success. 
We were able to sign up 78 new members, including two new Life Members! It was great to see and 
interact with our members in person again. The weather was perfect, and it seemed everyone had a 
good time.  

Annual Charitable Giving -  In the past you would be receiving the annual MAFFI Holiday donation 
letter in December.  With the cost of printing and postage rising and, in an attempt, to put our funds 
to better use at the museum, we won’t be mailing the letters this year but would appreciate your 
continued support with any donations. Please, consider making a holiday donation to the Museum 
Fund, Endowment Fund, or the Museum Expansion Fund. All donations are tax deductible, and every 
donation goes directly to operate the museum and ensure its existence for future generations to enjoy. 

Please stay safe and I hope to see you soon at the Museum! 

  ~ John 

Editor’s Note: Happy Begg 
appy New Year!   Wow!  The “Crew” really outdid themselves this past Christmas Season with 
the great decorations throughout the Museum.  Just about every automobile and vignette was 
decked out, including the beautiful AA Huckster.  I’m sure all our visitors had a delightful 

experience. Before you know it, Model A Days will be here and the Board of Trustees will have new 
seminars, both technical and fashion, another opportunity to take part in the Model A Driving 
Experience, and new inductees to the Model A Ford Museum Hall of Fame.  Make plans to attend the 
third weekend in September.  I look forward to seeing everyone there. ~ Happy 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MAFFI Mission Statement 

The Model A Ford Foundation, Inc. seeks to preserve Model A Fords and related memorabilia, encourage research, and 
educate present and future generations. 
 

Publishers Statement 
The "A" Preserver is published quarterly by the Model A Ford Foundation Incorporated, PO Box 28, Peotone, IL. 60468-
0028, with editorial offices located at 1811 Salem Church Road, Irmo, SC 29063. MAFFI is a tax-exempt educational 
foundation incorporated under the laws of the United States Internal Revenue Service 501(c)(3).  Subscriptions are 
included with tax-deductible membership to MAFFI at varying rates.  All rights reserved.  Material in this publication may 
not be stored or reproduced in any form without written permission.  For membership information or reproduction 
permission, write: Executive Director, MAFFI, PO Box 28, Peotone, IL. 60468-0028.  
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Support the MODEL “A” MUSEUM with a lifelong tribute 

BRICK ORDER FORM - $150 per BRICK 
3 line message-20 Characters/line including spaces & punctuation 

17 Characters for CAPITAL LETTERS 
 

                    
                    
                    

 
   1     2       3 4   5  6  7  8 9 10 11 12 13 14  15  16 17 18  19   20 
 
Purchaser’s Name: _____________________________________________________________ 
 
Address ___________________________________________________________________ 
 
City/State/Zip _______________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone __________________________________Email ________________________________ 
 
 

Mail form and check, $150 per brick, to MAFFI, PO Box 28,  
Peotone, IL. 60468-0028 

 
Museum Membership & Contributions 

 
Members play a critical role in helping care for the Model A Ford Museum and enjoy unlimited free admission 
and other benefits. Consider becoming a member to support the Model A Ford Museum. With each membership, 
access to the Gilmore Car Museum is included! The Gilmore is the home of the Model A Ford Museum and the 
membership allows 2 family adult admissions (married couple or parent and adult child) to the entire Gilmore 
Car Museum Campus. Below are our New Members, Brick and Memorial Donations from 13 September 2023 
thru 20 November 2023.

LIFETIME
James Radcliffe Cowing III, Mountain View, CA 
Gene Levin, Lakemoor, IL 
Bob & Patti Murphy. Minooka, IL 

Thomas H. Gault Sr., Middletown, OH 
 

 

FAMILY
Mark Schettenhelm, Huntington Woods, MI 
Shera Ann Henderson, Semora, NC 
Norman E Rodgers, Louisville, TN 
Cindy Lekar, Foristell, MO 
Steve Lech, Riverside, CA 
Courtney Ostrowski, Cement City, MI 
Kevin Fuelling, Beaver Falls, PA 
James Radcliffe Cowing III, Mountain View, CA 
Ken & Cheryl Roy, Davison, MI 
Bill & Kathy Barrick, Wapello, IA 
Thomas Thompson, Whittaker, MI 
Jim Wolbert, Woodbine, MD 
George & Wanda Elliot, Grand Rapids, MI 
George Brunson, Beloit, WI 

Mathew Wyckoff, Roscommon, MI 
James Blizzard III, Crisfield, MD 
Pat & Barb Conley, Greenfield, ID 
Henry Miller, Jackson, MI 
Duane & Jo Colgan, Auburn, IN 
James Sorenson, Ionia, MI 
Don Trimble, Rivesville, WV 
Don Kleinschmidt, Mount Vernon, IN 
Bruce Swirsky, Muskegon, MI 
Alfonso Vargas, Hammond, IN 
Richard & Barbara Langlois, Norton Shores, MI 
Mark Morley, Tampa, FL 
Gerald & Karen Jeffery, Fort Wayne, IN 
Daniel Bowen, Ithica, MI 

http://www.maffi.org/
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James & Linda Layman, Fairmont, WV 
Don Secen, Macomb, MI 
Perry & Beverly Points, Howell, MI 
Bob & Sharon Minnich, Fort Wayne, IN 
Troy Kennedy, Bell Haven, NC 
John Alford, Trent Woods, NC 
John & Vickie Munro, Heaton Rapids, MI 
Greg Pitmann, Ladoga, IN 
Dick Miles, Fenville, MI 
Gary & Karen Costell, Toledo, OH 
Gary Penisson, Holt, MI 
William Rodecker, Fishers, IN 
Richard Greene, Tiffin, OH 
James Peek, Big Rapids, MI 
Dennis & Sue Newman, Kalamazoo, MI 
Roger Minson, Houston, TX 
Michael Goode, Chicago, IL 
John & Linda Stockinger, Chippewa Falls, WI 
Rick Lindner, Columbus, OH 
Frank Mastro, Yorktown Heights, NY 
William “Randy” Hughey, Greenwood, IN 
Fred & Linda Griffith, Paw Paw, MI 
Frank Groe, Box Elder, SD 
Ollie Kemplin, Laotto, IN 
Josh Madden, Ravenna, OH 
Joshua Gress, Twinsburg, OH 
R. J. Kring, Ortonville, MI 
Wayne & Charmaine Creamer, Alpena, MI 
Jeff Buchler, Alto, MI 
Dan Bauman, Kent City, MI 
Ed Bowker, Delta, MI 
Larry Sawicki, Brunswick, OH 
Susan Crabtree Timmons & Dan Shelton, Portage, 
IN 
Jeffrey & Brenda Frasher, Linden, MI 
Karsen Donat, Antwerp, OH 

Tim McGinnis, Waterman, IL 
Doug Tubergen, Byron Center, MI 
Steve Adema, Rockford, MI 
William Casey, Charlotte, MI 
Bill Todd, Wheatfield, IN 
Cassandra Strickland, Middleville, MI 
Joshua Strickland, Middleville, MI 
Phil Strickland, Middleville, MI 
Joe & Kim Sillman, Archbold, OH 
Carl Rismiller, Union City, OH 
Ray & Sherry Hinnant, College Station, TX 
Michael & Denise Cannon, Rolling Prairie, IN 
Robert Peck, Onondaga, MI 
Brian McCool, Delton, MI 
Patrick & Lynne Bain, South Lyon, MI 
Cliff Sheeler, LaPorte, IN 
George & Leeah Wagner, Chillicothe, IL 
Duke Carlos, Howell, MI 
Lionel & Donna Ruscoe, Greenville, MI 
Walter Klaus, Howell, MI 
John Ebe, Owosso, MI 
Jim & Shirley McQuillin, Adrian, MI 
Aaron Seyboldt, Edwardsburg, MI 
Rodney Giddens, Pekin, IL 
Jenny Luce, St. John, IN 
Louis Koprolces, White Cloud, MI 
Gordon G. Seyler, Whittemore, MI 
Clayton Wierda, Grand Rapids, MI 
Kevin Brachear, Waterford, MI 
Russell Smith, Pittsburgh, PA 
David Gillespie, Pickens, SC 
Rhea Faris, Rock Hill, SC 
Frederick Reilly, Lancaster, PA 
Paul Evans, Washington, IA 
Richard F. Walters, Willowick, OH 
David & Dawn Wendzel, Richland, MI

 

BRICK MEMORIALS
The Wichita A’s Model A Ford Club in honor of Mike 
& Kathy James 
The Henry Ford Heritage Association 
Margaret Harris in honor of Don and Margaret 
Harris 
The Central Kentucky Region, MARC in memory of 
Eugene H. Swisher Sr. 

The Central Kentucky Region, MARC in memory of 
Ray McCoy 
The Coastal Carolina A’s 
Verlin & Connie Dittmer and the Caring Friends 
Group in Honor of Wayne & Shirley Hull

 

MEMORIAL DONATIONS
David & Diane Libbey in memory of Frank E. Miller 

The Auburn A’s in memory of Barbara Mackey 

The Rogue Valley A’s in memory of Paula York (Stitt) 

Henry’s Lady Chapter, MAFCA in memory of Paula York 

The Three Rivers Region, MARC in memory of Chuck Berrington 

Roger & Jackie Van Houten in memory of Sherman Carey 

Click here to go to 
the Museum’s 
Facebook page.      

Open the QR code to go to 
the Museum’s Facebook 
page. 

http://www.maffi.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/424471569614682
https://www.facebook.com/groups/424471569614682
https://www.facebook.com/groups/424471569614682
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The Sonoma A’s in memory of Dave Weibel 

The Model A’s of Greater Orlando in memory of Dennis Kent 

The Harbor Area Model “A” Club in memory of Carla Hibbard 

Verlin & Connie Dittmer and the Caring Friends Group in Honor of Wayne & Shirley Hull

 
Museum Membership Application and Donation Form 

The Model A Ford Foundation is a 501c3 educational charity dedicated to preserving and educating people on the Model 
A Ford and its era.  Membership includes a quarterly newsletter and information about the foundation and The 

Museum. 
You are invited to join by filling out this form and sending it with your check to the address below. 

  
Remember, you get free admission to The Model A Museum with your membership.  

  
Name:  ____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  
Address: ___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  
City: _____________________________________________________  State: __________________ Zip: _____________ 

  
Check One:___ 1 yr membership $35 ___  3 yr membership $100 ___ Lifetime $500 

  

Additional Donation: $_____________ to be applied to (check one): 
  

       ___ Museum General Fund     ___ Museum Endowment Fund     ___ Museum Expansion Fund 
  

Mail to MAFFI at: P O Box 28, Peotone, IL 60468-0028 

  

 

2023-2024 Board of Trustees Officers 

President  John Begg   president@maffi.org 

Vice President  Katie Herrick   vicepresident@maffi.org 

Secretary  Cindy Ellenbecker  secretary@maffi.org 

Treasurer  Mark Maron   treasurer@maffi.org 

See www.maffi.org for all Trustee’s email addresses. 

Hemming’s Model A Calendars are now for sale! 
All Model A’s featured are part of the Museum 
collection.  Order yours today! 

http://www.maffi.org/
mailto:president@maffi.org
mailto:vicepresident@maffi.org
mailto:secretary@maffi.org
mailto:treasurer@maffi.org
http://www.maffi.org/
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Model A Ford Foundation Museum  
Trustee and Treasurer, Mark Maron 

Update 
 

Mark was diagnosed with Pulmonary Fibrosis in 2016 and 
began using oxygen in 2018 on a limited basis, and in 2019 
was using oxygen full time.  He reached end stage lung disease 
in 2023 and was on borrowed time.  On December 12th, he 
received the gift of life and a lung transplant at Loyola 
University Medical Center.   

There have been serious complications, but it seems like he is 
headed in the right direction.  On December 30th, Val, his wife, reported that Mark had 
been released from the hospital and was at home.  They are traveling the difficult road of 
recovery.  This will be a long, long process. 

Your continued prayers during this time are most appreciated.  Mark is not ready for 
phone calls; however, he can be reached via email (a7191mark@gmail.com), text (847-
302-7900), or Facebook.  Cards and letters can be mailed to 417 Oak Grove Circle, 
Wauconda, IL 60084.  Mark is not able to have visitors for another 3 months, as his 
immune system is quite compromised. 

We are hopeful that he will have a complete recovery and will be back with us in 
September for Model A Days 2024. 
 

 

 

      

A nice 1928 Tudor was donated to the Museum last year by Mr. Thomas Gault of Ohio expressly 
for it to be sold and the proceeds to be used for the Museum Expansion project.  Before the car 
could be sold, numerous repairs needed to be made to make the car road worthy and of course, to 
bring a higher price.  The Technical Team from the Grape Country A’s led by Jerry Dennany, 
Jerry Morrissey, and Dan Cargo have diligently been working on repairing the car.  Not only are 
they having a lot of fun together, but they are also getting an in-depth education into areas of the 
Model that they didn’t expect.  The car has needed work on the brakes, horn, gas gauge, stop light, 
steering column, speedometer, emergency brake, and more!  The Museum Board is very grateful 
for the volunteers doing this work. 

Donated Car to be sold to 
benefit the Museum Expansion 

http://www.maffi.org/
mailto:a7191mark@gmail.com
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The “A” Preserver 
Model A Ford Foundation, Inc. 
P O Box 28 
Peotone, IL. 60468-0028. 
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Preserving The Model A Era for Future Generations 

The Museum Board of Trustees hope you had a very bright and joyful 
holiday season and wish you the Happiest of New Years! 

http://www.maffi.org/

